Secondary 3, 4 and 5 Newsletter 
 
Dear Parents and Students, 
Tomorrow will be the first day back at school for our secondary 3, 4 and 5 students.  
A few quick reminders: 
· If approaching the school by car, drop off your child a few blocks away and let them walk to avoid the traffic around the school. 
· Put on your mask prior to entering school grounds. 
· Keep a meter distance between you and the next person when waiting in a line. 
· Hands to yourself ;)  Transference of germs happens easily through physical contact therefore keep your distance from friends. 
· We will be checking uniforms, please make sure that students report to school in full uniform that meet the regulations established by the school.  Detentions for infractions will be served in the cafeteria where social distancing can be ensured.   
· Any forms can be brought directly to class.  Any payment should be made directly to the office.  All forms are due this Friday. 
· If you have not submitted the student information and health form, please follow the link and do so immediately: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=3I4qaDU1e0SMeoQxodjRtf6aj-v2tBNIvc0wHO0RmZ1UQkpERzYwVUFSUlFCUVBZV1ZMQVFTUlJRRi4u 
The high school experience will be very different this year.  The most important priority over the next week is to keep everyone safe.  Remember that if you have symptoms to stay home and follow the protocol.  Looking forward to seeing you all tomorrow. 
VMC Administration and Staff 
  
As per Santé Publique directives,   
please ask your child the following questions before drop-off every morning: 
Are you experiencing any of the following symptoms? 
Fever, Cough, sore throat, runny nose, headache, sudden loss of smell and taste and respiratory difficulties 
If the answer is yes to one or more of these questions, then keep them home.  
Step 1: Call 1-877-644-4545 and follow instructions. 
Step 2: Remain at home until advised by Santé Publique that it is safe to return. 
Step 3: Communicate with the school administration. 

